Morris, Manitoba, October 1st, 1951.

Reeve Thiessen, and Councillors Davidson, L. Stevenson, M. J. Stevenson and Neufeld attended a Special meeting on the above date for the purpose of hearing the tenders received rethe gravelling of the Detour road and the leting of same. M.J.Stevenson - L.Stevenson;

That the tender of B.E.Rempel of Lowe Ferm be accepted for gravelling the detour road with gravel to be supplied grom St.Malo for the sum of \$ 2.65 per yard. CARRIED.

On October 10th nominations were held for the purpose of nominating a Reeve, and Councillors for Wards three, five and six for 1952 and 1953 and as Councillor Davidson had resigned as Councillor for Ward One, resignation to become effective Dec.31st 1951, nominations were open for Councillor for the year 1952.

At the hour of two O'Clock in the afternoon, the Clerk declared nominations closed and read the following nominations; for Councillors:

Ward one - W.Reckseidler of Sewell, Manitoba. for the year 1952. Ward three-Otto Bunkowsky of Rosenort, Man, for the years 1952 and 2953 Ward for -C.J. Neufeld of Lowe Farm, Man, for the years 1952 and 1953 Ward six - M.L. Ribordy of Sperling, Man. for the years 1952 and 1953 and the following Nominations for Reeve; for the years 1952 and 1953;

Bruce MacKenzie - of Morris, Man.

- of Sewell, Man. J.Mazur B.W.Thiessen

and - of Lowe Farm, Man.

Mr. Mazur having withdrawn his nomination on the morning of October 11th,1951,Mr. Bruce MacKenzie and Mr.B.W.Thiessen were the only two candidates left in the field for election of Reeve for the Municipality.

After the Clerk declaring Nominations closed and reading the Nominations given to him between the hours of 1.00 and 2.00 0'Clock in the afternoon of October 10th, by motion of Bruce MacKenzie and M.J.Stevenson, Mr.D. Heppner was chosen for chairman of the meeting, who ably carried out those duties. Calling on all Councillors who were present for the meeting to give account of their respective ward work and programmes, the Councillors as called on each gave a satisfactory resume' of their ward work.Calling on the Two newly acclaimed Councillors, Mr. W. Reckse ddler and Mr. O.Bunkowsky, each in turn assured the meeting that they would serve to the best of their ability. The Chairman then called on Mr.MacKenzie, Mr.Mazur and B.W.Thiessen, who were the then candidates for Reeve. Each one in turn giving assurance that if elected, they would serve in the capacity as Reeve to the best of their ability.

The meeting concluding at approximately #.15 P.M., was declared adjourned by the Chairman.

On Saturday, October 20th, the 12 polls were open as per BY-LAW for the purpose of Electing a Reeve for the Municipality for the years 1952 and 1953. The polls closing at 5.00 0 Clock P.M. of that day as per "Statutes of Manitoba" and the returns showed that Bruce MacKenzie was elected Reeve, the following being the sum of the total votes cast;

Bruce MacKenzie -

489 votes.

B.W.Thiessen

395 votes.

Total

884 votes.